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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







July 12, 2023





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
July 12, 2023. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee
Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Sean McGee



Iberia

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

David Adair



St. Martin Parish

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Travis Johnson


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda. 

                                                                     * * * *
After review, Commissioner Mark Guillory moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the June 7, 2023, meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson advised the board that Mr. David Adair was present. In 2016 he and one of his relatives did a lease transfer on a campsite near Belle River.  The board approved the transfer at that time after a review of our attorney at that time. Now the septic system has collapsed, and he needs a lease between Mr. Adair and the board so that they can get this handled. Mr. Nicholas Rockforte said this would be a relatively simple addition to add his name to the campsite lease.  Commissioner Jody Mech moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, and unanimously carried to authorize the levee board attorney to prepare this lease and have it signed adding Mr. David Adair to the lease and allowing them to replace the septic tank.  We will create this new lease for the same dates as the old lease. The lease should expire in 2024 and we will have to readvertise.
                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson said the Corps of Engineers started on the mattress project on the North Guide Levee.  He said it looks like they will be doing the lower part instead of the upper part this time.  
                                                                     * * * *
Mr. Travis Johnson of CPRA was present but had no report.  
                                                                     * * * *
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey, and unanimously carried to approve the reallocation of Mr. Alvin Woolfolk from a Mobile Equipment Operator I to a Mobile Equipment Operator II.
                                                                     * * * *
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte gave an update on the property title issue with Barry Wilkinson’s client. We found the owner of the property and they have an attorney. They have not decided, but we asked that they sign a document that they will not take legal action.  They have not agreed to that. This only refers to a small portion of the land we own in this section, so if they do not agree, ultimately, we will have to file a suit to clear the title of all the land involved.

                                                                     * * * *                                                        
Commissioner Jody Meche asked if we had an agreement for saltwater injection in one of our wells. Mr. William Tyson said there was an agreement signed prior to his employment with the levee board.
There being no further business to come before the board, the board unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting.   
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

